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2021 Annual Report

Dear Friends,

Birds calling, the splash from a paddle, laughter, these are just some of 
the sounds we enjoyed while out on the water trail and at our events this 
past summer. 2021 was a big year for all of us at Paddle Antrim. We were 
honored to “open” the water trail with so many friends and supporters 
in May. While we do not know specifically how many paddlers enjoyed 
the 100+ mile water trail this season, based on stories from users, 
talking with local businesses and the data below, we know there was a 
significant increase of paddlers enjoying the water trail. From May to 
September this year:

•	 Over 1,000 water trail maps were distributed (digital and waterproof)

•	 10,536 people visited the Chain of Lakes Water Trail website (www.
chainoflakeswatertrail.org)

•	 76% increase in subscribers to Paddle Antrim’s newsletter 

•	 28% increase in followers on Facebook & 75% increase on Instagram

•	 Reached over 2.8 million people through a variety of marketing 
tactics 

We were so thankful to be back on the water engaging with paddlers, 
teaching paddling skills, and training paddlers to identify and report 
invasive species. We saw a significant increase in demand for all 
programming. We had record attendance at our sixth annual Paddle 
Antrim Festival and our community paddles participation increased by 
50%. Class participation also increased, tripling our kayaking safety class 
participants and doubling our stewardship training participants.  

Connecting with nature continues to be a priority and we are pleased 
to encourage more paddlers to get out on the water safely and work to 
protect our waterways for the future. We look forward to seeing you this 
year and hearing your stories from the trail.  

Warmest Regards,

Deana Jerdee

Executive Director 

Letter From Our Director 

Paddle Antrim is a 501(c)3 organization whose mission is to protect our 
water resources by using paddle sports to connect people to our water-
ways.
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The Chain of Lakes Water Trail

Water Trail Ribbon Cutting
The first season with the fully opened Chain of Lakes 
Water Trail kicked off with a Ribbon Cutting event 
on May 26th in Ellsworth at Community Park. This 
event launched the first paddling season with signs in 
the ground at 84 access sites and a suite of paddler 
resources available for anyone planning a water trail 
adventure. We were thrilled to celebrate the grand 
opening of the water trail with donors, sponsors, 
partners, and volunteers. 

With the launch of the water trail, we were able to 
connect prominent members of the media to the water 
trail who shared their experience with their audiences.  
Some of the most notable features are from Frommer’s, 
Traverse Magazine, and a video by Pure Michigan. You 
can view these features and more on our website at 
paddleantrim.com/features.

While it’s hard for us to know exactly how many people 
visited the water trail this year, it was encouraging to see 
data and hear stories showing an increase in the number 
of people out on the water and in our communities. 
Over 10,000 users visited the Chain of Lakes Water 
Trail website (chainoflakeswatertrail.org) during the 
paddling season and over 1,000 water trail maps were 
distributed. We saw an increase in all our on-water 
programming and loved hearing stories from paddler’s 
adventures out on the water. Local businesses also saw 
a significant increase in activity related to the water trail. 
For example, Patrick Boyd, owner of Paddles and Pedals 
in Bellaire said that their kayak rental sales were up by 
over 50% from previous years and the paddler guides at 
his shop were flying off the shelf. 

We look forward to continuing to build upon the success 
of the water trail launch as we move into the 2022 
season! 

Above: Paddle Antrim board members, staff, donors and partners cutting the ribbon on the water trail.
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Stewardship
The Ripple Effect Mini-Grant 
Program is Back!
Our Ripple Effect Mini-Grant Program is funded through earned 
income from our events. We were delighted to hold events this year 
allowing us to bring back our Mini-Grant program to fund local projects 
that align with our mission. Over the past 7 years we have awarded 
$25,800 to stewardship, accessibility, and education projects in our 
region. In 2021 we supported two projects and gave out a total of 
$1800. 

Coast Guard Auxiliary: Charlevoix Flotilla
We are excited to support their AUXPAD (Auxiliary Paddlecraft) 
Program. These volunteers patrol rivers and smaller bodies of water 
where power boats are unable to safely oversee, working to keep 
paddlers safe out on the water.  

Grass River Natural Area
Our funding will help create paddling safety and accessibility kits 
that will be used during naturalist-led tours and by staff while out 
monitoring parcels for invasive species, sensitive species, and 
macroinvertebrates during stream sampling.  In 2021, GRNA piloted a 
self-guided kayak rental which will also benefit from these kits.
 
We are incredibly grateful to these organizations for such great 
programs which align with our mission.

MI Paddle Steward Program
By moving slowly through the water, paddlers are in a unique position 
to see things near or under the water, including identifying aquatic 
invasive species. Paddle Antrim continues to implement the MI Paddle 
Stewards Program which began in 2019 by MI Sea Grant. Through this 
training, paddlers learn how to protect the lakes and rivers we love by 
using Clean, Drain, Dry methods as well as training them to identify 
and report invasive species. This year we partnered with CAKE CISMA 
to offer an online training course followed by three on-water trainings 
located around northwest Michigan. We were thrilled to have 39 
participants join these classes to help us further our mission to keep our 
waterways pristine.

Mobile Boat Wash at the  
Paddle Antrim Festival
To emphasize the importance of cleaning boats/gear before entry into 
a new waterway, we invited Tip of the Mitt Watershed Council to bring 
their mobile boat wash unit to the Paddle Antrim Festival. All boats 
were verified clean or washed before entering the Upper Chain and 
again before entering the Lower Chain to reduce the spread of aquatic 
invasive species.

Above: Eli Baker from Tipp of the Mitt 
Watershed Concil washing boats at the 
2021 Paddle Antrim Festival.
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Classes and Events

Paddle Antrim Festival
This year marked the sixth annual Paddle Antrim Festival. Always the second weekend after Labor Day 
this Festival brings paddlers from all over Michigan and the Midwest to the Chain of Lakes Region to 
experience the water trail and explore the communities. This year we had a great turnout with over 170 
paddlers registered and 42 paddlers who made it the entire 42-mile journey. We had beautiful sunny 
and warm weather all weekend, albeit a windy first day. Day 1 started with the mass launch of over 150 
paddle crafts at Ellsworth River Park – a site to behold. Headwinds during the first day gave paddlers an 
extra challenge while Day 2 was a paddler’s dream with virtually no wind and beautiful blue skies. We were 
thrilled to have our first ever stand up paddle boarders join us on Day 2 and paddle the first nine miles 
from Ohio Street to the Dockside Restaurant. We love seeing a diversity of paddle crafts on the water! Be 
sure to mark your calendars for the 2022 Festival, September 15-17. You can learn more about the Festival 
by visiting paddleantrim.com/festival

Above: Paddle Antrim Festival Day 1. Above: Paddle Antrim 2021 Hall of Fame Paddlers who paddled all 
42 miles over two days. 
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Paddling Safety Classes
Understanding risk and knowing some basic skills, go a long way to ensuring safe and fun trips out on the 
water. For the fourth year, Paddle Antrim has offered introductory paddling classes for adults and youth, 
all taught by American Canoe Association certified instructors with low teacher:student ratios of 1:5 or 
less. In 2021, seven classes were held with a total of 51 participants. Ranging from students who had 
never been in a kayak to those who have paddled leisurely for over ten years, everyone walked away with 
new skills, more confidence, and many “aha” moments! 

Community Paddles
One of our favorite parts of summer is our regularly scheduled 
Community Paddles where we explore a new area of the water trail 
each time. These “meet-up” type events are a great way to see new 
places, meet new paddlers, and enjoy a peaceful time on the water. 
All-ages are welcome for these slow out and back paddles, which 
last for about an hour. All you need to participate is your paddle 
craft of choice and a properly fitting life jacket. This year, we hosted 
seven community paddles starting from various trailheads to explore 
different routes throughout the water trail. We enjoyed connecting 
with over 100 paddlers this season, we love seeing new faces and 
reconnecting with familiar ones. 

Above: Kids Kayaking Class (ages 7 - 12 yrs). 

Above: Bellaire Community Paddle, Elk Rap-
ids Harbor Days Community Paddle, Grass 
River Natrual Area Community Paddle (from 
left to right.)

Above: Adult Kayaking Class. 
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Improvements to Rotary Park
In November 2021, we partnered with the Village of Elk Rapids to officially move forward with 
improvements at Elk Rapids Rotary Park. Rotary Park is a key access site for the Chain of Lakes Water Trail. 
Included in the improvement plan is a universal kayak/canoe launch, to offer water trail accessibility to 
paddlers with varying levels of mobility. This launch will connect to the existing universal launch at Milton 
Township Waterfront Park, creating the first accessible route on the Chain of Lakes Water Trail. Additional 
improvements to the park will include plumbed restrooms, storage racks, a boat wash station to prevent 
aquatic invasive species, accessible picnic tables, and a paved parking area with trailer parking.

Volunteer Program
We could not do what we do without the help of our amazing volunteers. In 2021 we engaged volunteers 
for a combined total of 886 hours. Ellie Kirkpatrick, our marketing and outreach coordinator, expanded 
and enhanced our volunteer program this year to help us maintain the Chain of Lakes Water Trail. 

Water Trail Volunteers
We recruited volunteers to help us monitor and maintain our newly installed water trail signs. 30 Water 
Trail Monitors are our eyes on the ground visiting our 84 access sites and signs (kiosks and wayfinding) 
throughout the paddling season. Volunteers visit their designated access site(s) every 2-3 weeks and 
report issues. Our Water Trail Stewards help us resolve reported issues by completing tasks such as 
relocating signs, trimming and clearing brush, tightening or replacing bolts and more. This program runs 
May - September each year. 

Paddle Antrim Festival Volunteers
Over 80 volunteers helped with duties such as 
registration, assisting paddlers with moving their boats, 
motorized safety boat crews, paddler tracking/counting, 
boat washing and more. We consistently receive 
compliments from participants on our friendly and helpful 
volunteer staff. 

Administrative Volunteers
We welcomed volunteers back in the office this year. 
From filing, to organizing, to stuffing envelopes, these 
volunteers are behind the scenes helping things run 
smoothly.  

Safety/Instructor Paddlers
We are grateful to our expert paddlers who help 
whenever we have paddlers on the water. Ensuring safety 
at community paddles and helping teach new skills, these 
individuals are critical to all our on-water events. 

Outreach/Event Ambassadors
These volunteers help staff Paddle Antrim booths at a variety of different local events, helping us share the 
work we do.  

We could not do the work we do without these amazing individuals. Learn more about volunteering with 
Paddle Atnrim at https://www.paddleantrim.com/volunteer-opportunities/ or email us at volunteer@
paddleantrim.com.  

Above: Volunteers relocating a kiosk sign
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Financials

Ways to Support Paddle Antrim
DONATE TODAY

Your gift will help Paddle Antrim continue efforts to improve access, education, and stewardship.

BECOME A WELLSPRING SUPPORTER

Donate as little as $5 a month and make a big impact. 
Recurring gifts allow us to plan and sustain our work more 
effectively.

JOIN OUR SUSTAINERS CIRCLE

These vital contributors give a minimum annual gift of $1,000 
or more to support the general operations of Paddle Antrim.

BECOME A WAVEMAKER

Join other businesses and organizations who have found 
meaningful ways to support our mission.

BECOME A WATER TRAIL CHAMPION

Support Paddle Antrim by sponsoring one of the many access 
sites on the Chain of Lakes Water Trail.

LEARN MORE AND DONATE:

www.paddleantrim.com/how-to-give

Change in Net Assets
Beginning Net Assets: $103,605
Ending Net Assets: $128,541
Change in Net Assets: +$24,936
Temporary Restricted Assets: $50,151

2021 Revenues 2021 Expenses
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Thank you to all our donors and sponsors.  If you see an error or would like to be 
recognized differently, please contact us at 231-498-2080

Donors and Sponsors
Thank you for helping us accomplish what we cannot do alone
Gifts of $25,000+

Jim and Diana Huckle 
Family Foundation

Gifts of $10,000 - 
$24,999

MI Department of 
Agriculture and Rural 
Development

Gifts of $5,000 - 
$9,999

Community Foundation 
Urgent Needs Fund

Short’s Brewing Company

Gifts of $1,000 - 
$4,999

John Caron and Susan 
Holcombe

Cellar 152

Chris and Merrie Corbett

East Jordan Family Health 
Center

Michael and Cheryl 
Eberhart

Elk Rapids Marina

Jacobs

King Orchards

Frederick and Barbara 
Malpass

Matt and Katie McLeod

Meijer

The Quigel Family

Rosso Family Foundation

Shanty Creek Resorts

Taylor Stewardship Fund

The Sid & Esther Brown 
Family Foundation

William and Phyllis 
Donberg Charitable Fund

Gifts of $500 - $999

Anonymous (2)

4Front Credit Union

Daniel and Heather Beem

Mike Coco

Consumers Energy 
Foundation

Fischer Insurance

George and Suzann Grazul

Kelly Hagan

Thomas Irwin

Jay’s Sporting Goods

Matt and Deb Knudstrup

Mike and Sue Novak 
Charitable Fund

Frank and Jean Marie 
Moffa

Clif and Suzy Porter

Tom Shelder

Mindy Theis

Woody Wright

Gifts of $250 - $499

Anonymous 

Gerald Aben and Alicia 
Gardner-Aben

Alden State Bank

David and Laurie Boccia

Sue Carey

Community Foundation 
Rotary Endowment

Johanna Cressy

Ben and Gina Benner

Matt and Dana Drake

EJ

Tim and Ceri Faas

Cherie Fuss

Trevor and Deana Jerdee

Deb McCarty

Elliot Pennington

Stobert Dental

Kjell and Sue Svensson

Village Market

W.K. Kellogg Foundation

Gifts of $100 - $249

Anonymous (3)

 

Ally Financial Inc. 
Corporate Citizenship

Don and Nancy App

Sandra Banducci

Daniel and Diane Bennett

John Bigler

Tim and Christina Bohnhoff

Bonfire

Eric and Carolyn Buzzell

Meggan Carney-Ross

Kelly Clark

Pam Coleman and Ken 
Kohlman

Steven and Janet Cressy

Steve and Nancy Crosby

Michele Cudahy & Dave 
De Back

John and Patricia Curtis

Wade Dougherty

Mindy and Jamie 
Gallagher

Jerry Gillissen

Michael J. and Mary Haley

Rich and Anna Hannan

Jim Hart

Mr. and Mrs. David Hauser

Mr. Charlie Hausmann

Laura and Jay Hennessey

Andy and Janet Hickman

Don Hirt and Lisa Hall

Sue and Bob Holtzmann

Ron and Charly Kenroy

Ellie and Tom Kirkpatrick

Lewis and Shelley Lake

Jennifer Manville

Jeff and Nancy Martin

Lori and Heath Meeder

Brooke and Eric Minore

Steve and Shelley 
Misenheimer

Bruce and Kristin Moore

Mike and Julie Moquin

Gary Muller

Kermita Myers

Rockey Paige

John Pearson

Michael and Kathryn Perrin

Joseph Pixler

Stephen Plaisted

John Rogers

Heidi Shaffer

Greg Sherman

Jeffrey Smith

Lynn Aldrich Spearing

Jannifer Stromberg

The Steelcase Foundation

Timken Company 
Charitable Gift

Rick and Christine 
VanTongeren

David Varga and Barb Van 
Pelt

John and Louise Wenzel

April and Mike Willbur

Connie and Jim Winter-
Troutwine

Steve and Kathy Young

Tom and Patti Zehner

Art and Nancy Zelenak

Josef Zugschwert

Gifts of $1 - 99

Jeff and Sue 
Alexandrowicz

Amazon Smile

Kathryn Anderson

Steve Apostal

Arbor Research 
Collaborative for Health 
Charitable Match Program

Atwood Inn

Dudley Behrens

Larry Bernhardt
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Donors and Sponsors
Thank you for helping us accomplish what we cannot do alone
Carol Bjarnesen

Beth Booth

Scott Borchelt

Trevor and Carla Brazell

Joshua Brucksch

Michele Burke

Harry and Andrea 
Burkholder

Buzz Burrell

Melissa Byron

Ken Cash

Roger and Lynne Caylor

Trina Collier

Michael and Marcey A. 
Conn

Lewis and Susie Cooper

Laura Criddle

James and Lauren Dake

Lisa Deziel

Shanna and Andy Draheim

James Eberle

Ryan Engemann

Steve Foley

Jay Fowler

Michele Franciosy

Amber Frashier

Jonathan Gaudreau

Jim Gilleylen

Keith Goodman

Pam Greetis

Ken and Chris Hall

Deborah Harmon

Jean Hartmann

David and Donna Heeres

Phil and Carol Heles

Christine Hoppe

Shannon Johnson

Ashley Jurcak

Brad and Amanda Kik

Robert and Karen Kingon

Bruce Krauskopf

James Lagowski

Kyle Legel

Kate and Greg Lett

David Lindstrom

Matthew Lockhart

James and Sheila LoPrete

Graham Martin

Jim Massaroni

Molly McDermott-Lapperre

Rachel McGlashen

Melissa McSweeney

Scott Mordell

Drew Morris

Megan Motil 

Joe Overmeyer

Sue Palmisano

John and Mary Beth 
Panganiban

PayPal Giving Fund

Tim Penning

Maggie Petersen

Lyn Petty

Doug and Nancy Philp

Cliff Pixler

Kelley Prosser

Dennis Prunkard

Ernie Quigel

Phil and Joan Richardson

Michael Saraino

Patricia Savant

Christopher Schatte

Tara Sharpe

Harry Siegel

Suzanne Skubick

Mike Stemo

Lynn Stephenson

Melanie Strodel

Deborah Struble

John Summers

David Swanson

Randy and Sue Thomas

Carol Thompson

Jonathan Ullery-Smith

Doug VanCura

Laurie Vermeulen

Andrew Waller

Rick Watts

Amber Whitcomb

Betsy Willis

Mary Wise

Karl Wittbold

Jenn Wright

Rudy Ziehl

Sharon Zimmerman

Sustainers Circle 
In-Kind Donors

Allegra Printing of Traverse 
City

Gourdie-Frasier, Inc

Grand Bay Promotions

Lake Effect Digital

Matter of Taste

Pro Image Design

Shanty Creek Resorts

Short’s Brewing Company

The Place

In-Kind Donors 

Bailey Designs & 
Consulting, LLC

Bay Area Recycling for 
Charities, Inc. (BARC)

Interlochen Public Radio

Jordan Valley Outfitters

Kathy Dittman

OB & Co Productions 

McCardel Culligan

Michigan Trails Magazine

Northern Alliance Security

Paddles and Pedals

Pine Hill Nursery 

The Flour Pot Bakery 

Williams & Bay Pumping 
Services

In Memorium

(gifts made in honor of 
bolded name)

Nathan Beem (Daniel and 
Heather Beem)

Debra Diane Downing 
(Tara Sharpe)

Christ Heintz (Dudley 
Behrens)

Ray Heise (Chris and 
Merrie Corbett)

James Pavwoski 
(Anonymous)

Abbey L. Rosso PhD 
(Rosso Family Foundation)

Marvin Smith (Lori 
Meeder)

Honorarium 

(gifts made in honor of 
bolded name)

Michael Gray (Trevor and 
Deana Jerdee)

Devin Hotchkiss (Mindy 
Theis)

Deana Jerdee (David and 
Donna Heeres)

David Stromberg 
(Jannifer Stromberg)



212 River St

PO BOX 323

Elk Rapids, MI 49629

231-498-2080

www.paddleantrim.com

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED


